
 

 

COUNTY OF HENRICO, VIRGINIA  

ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING  

November 15, 2022 

  

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Monday, November 15,  

2022 at 10:00 a.m. in the Board of Supervisors Board Room, Henrico County 

Government Center, Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico County, Virginia.  

Those present at the meeting were:  

  

PRESENT  

Yvonne Smith, Chair, Electoral Board  

Linwood Cobb III, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board  

Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board  

Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections  

Leslie Funn, Administrative Assistant, Voter Registration and Elections  

Sylvia Johnson, Part-time Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Yashima Richardson, Part-time Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Allen Layne, Voting Machine Technician Supervisor, Voter Registration and Elections  

F. Cary Smith, Voting Machine Technician, Voter Registration and Elections   

Anne Hayes, Member of Henrico County Democratic Party Committee  

 

   

Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:00 a.m.    

  

 Provisional Ballots: November 8, 2022, General Election  

  

The Registrar’s office researched 1,362 Provisional ballots, from the November 8, 2022, General 

Election. Mr. Coakley asked the electoral board to accept the recommendations for 954 to count 

and 408 rejected ballots. 

  

• Counting 954 Qualified Provisional ballots  

  

            1st Congressional District – 604 provisional ballots  

            4th Congressional district – 350 provisional ballots  

  

• Not counting 408 Not Qualified Provisional ballots  

  

1st Congressional District- 214 provisional ballots  

4th Congressional District- 194 provisional ballots  

   

On motion by Linwood Cobb, III and seconded by Cathy Woodson and by unanimous vote, the 

board has accepted the recommendation, of the General Registrar and staff for counting the 954 

provisional ballots which qualified and rejecting 408 provisional ballots, which did not qualify.   

    

  



 

 

 

 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows:  

  

 Aye          Nay  

            Yvonne Smith 

            Linwood Cobb, III 

  Cathy Woodson  

               

  

The Electoral Board began opening the qualified provisional ballots, from the November 

8, 2022, General Election, for scanning.   

  

 The 1st Congressional District, consisting of 604 ballots were opened.  

  

 The 4th Congressional District, consisting of 350 ballots were opened.  

  

  

Other Business  

   

 Election Abstracts were signed, to certify all Election in Henrico County.  

  

Good of the Order  

Next board meeting: Wednesday, December 7, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. 

  

  

Adjournment  

There being no further business, on motion by Linwood Cobb, III, seconded by Cathy 

Woodson, and by unanimous vote, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:00 p.m.   

  

 The vote of the Board was as follows:  

  

    Aye          Nay  

              

   Yvonne Smith 

  Linwood Cobb, III 

  Cathy Woodson 

  

  

  

  

_________________________________        ______________________________  

 Yvonne Smith, Chair                      Linwood Cobb, Vice-Chair   

  

  



 

 

  

  

_________________________________  

          Cathy Woodson, Secretary  


